

Officer: Ms Sarah Donald, General Counsel
Response address: Locked Bag 72, SCMC Qld 4560
Email: sarah.donald@sunshinecoast.qld.gov.au
Our reference:
Your reference:

1 July 2022

Ms Melva Hobson President OSCAR PO Box 5 COOLUM BEACH 4573

By email only: mail@oscar.org.au

Dear Ms Hobson

Development Watch & SCEC -v- SH Coolum & SCRC

I refer to your letter of 29 June 2022 addressed to the Mayor, Councillors and Chief Executive Officer of Sunshine Coast Regional Council ("Council") about the current appeal *Development Watch Inc & Anor v Sunshine Coast Regional Council and SH Coolum Pty Ltd* which is scheduled to continue on Monday, 11 July 2022 in the Planning and Environment Court at Maroochydore.

As this is a matter that is presently before the Court, I am responding on behalf of the Mayor, Councillors and Chief Executive Officer.

The matters raised in your correspondence have been noted. However, as OSCAR is seeking to make representations on behalf of an appellant in a matter in which Council is a respondent, it is not appropriate for Council to comment or engage further in this regard.

Thank you for making contact with Council.

Yours sincerely

Sarah Donald General Counsel